Tarzana Neighborhood Council

Budget and Finance Committee Meeting

Tarzana Child Care Center

5700 Beckford Ave.

Wednesday, August 19, 2015

Minutes
Attending – Chairperson Harvey Goldberg, committee members, Eran Heissler, Max Flehinger, Allan Wertheim, Bob Shmaeff.  Absent – Ken Schwartz and Jon Reich

Also attending; Guest Syed Hussaini

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Harvey Goldberg @  7:18 PM at the Tarzana Child Care Center.

There were no public comments.

The minutes fron the the July 22, 2015 meeting were reviewed. A motion to approve as submitted was made by Bob Shamaeff and 2nd by Max Flehinger. Approved by all.
A review of the July 2015 Financial Statement was held. A motion to approve was made by Max Flehinger and seconded by Allan Wertheim.  Approved by all.
A review of the July 2015 expeditures to be submitted to DONE.  A motion to approve was made by Bob Shamaeff and seconded by Eran Heissler.  Approved by all.
A disscusion of a request from the Outreach Committee for expenses totaling $300. for food and $125. to update advertising signs for Movie Night to be held October 2nd from unallocated account.  this will be charged to Outreach, Events, Movies in the Park.  The feeling was that $300. for food was somewhat low and a motion to refer this to the next board meeting, as requested, was made by Max Flehinger and seconded by Eran Heissler.  Approved by all.
A discussion was held by Chairperson Goldberg that a $145. charge was mistakenly made to his personal credit card instead of the TNC credit card to order food from Subway for the July 22, 2015 Board meeting. This money was previously budgeted in Operations, Meeting expenses.  A motion to reimbures Mr. Goldberg was made by Max Flehinger  and seconded by Eran Heissler to.  Approved by all. 
The disscusion to purchase a plaque honoring our LAPD Senior Lead Officer was withdrawn when Chairperson explained that we were not allowed to do this for  for anyone since it would be considered a gift of public monies.  A paper certificate can be given instead. This certificate will be presented at the next TNC Board meeting.
There were no Committee Member comments.

The next meeting of the TNC Budget Committee will not be held on the normal 3rd Wednesday of next month due to a religious holiday, but the meeting will be held on Monday, September 21, 2015
Meeting adjourned at 7:41 PM.
Allan Wertheim

Acting Secretary
